
A Dramatic Lesson

On  the  evening  of  February  21,  the  Clark  College  Theatre
Department opened its doors to students and community members
for  the  dress  rehearsal  of  the  winter  quarter  musical,
“RENT.”  Forty of those community members were students from
the Boys and Girls Club of Southwest Washington, brought on a
trip  organized  by  Clark  College  Admissions  and  Student
Recruitment.

RENT–a  Tony  Award-winning  musical  that  covers  issues  of
sexuality, drug use, and AIDS–can be challenging for younger
audiences. Youth were required to have permission slips signed
by parents in order to attend the show. Afterward, they had a
chance to participate in a panel discussion with all of the
actors, where the youth asked questions about some of the
subjects that they witnessed in the play, how actors prepared
for their role and how each person decided which character
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they wanted to be.

Clark College Theatre instructor Gene Biby, who directed RENT,
worked with Admissions and Recruitment to make the event a
success. He arranged the panel of actors and facilitated the
question-and-answer session.

“We received nothing but positive feedback from both students
and chaperones of the Boys and Girls Club and hope to arrange
similar visits with the theater department in the future,”
said  Student  Recruitment  Specialist  Narek  Daniyelyan.  “Big
thanks to the wonderful staff of the Boys and Girls Club of
Southwest  Washington,  who  continuously  partner  with  Clark
College and share the advantages of attending Clark with their
students. Special thanks to all of the actors who were willing
to stay late to talk to the youth of our community.”
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